DAVIDSON COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS

October 3, 2023

The Davidson County Board of Elections met on Tuesday, October 3, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. in the Board of Elections office located at 945 N. Main Street, Suite A, Lexington, North Carolina 27292.

Mr. Cunningham called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with the following members present: Belinda Clark, Kathy Hunt, Richard Johnson, and Chad Freeman. Director Andrew Richards and Deputy Director Adam Moore were present. There were no visitors.

Ms. Clark read the minutes from the September 26, 2023 board meeting. Ms. Hunt made a motion to accept the minutes and seconded by Mr. Freeman. It was unanimously approved.

Director Andrew Richards presented the board with 2 Civilian Absentee Ballot Return Envelopes that were returned for the October 10, 2023 High Point Primary Election to be reviewed and approved by the board. After review, Mr. Freeman made a motion to accept both Civilian Absentee Ballots and seconded by Mr. Johnson. It was unanimously approved.

Director Andrew Richards and Deputy Director Moore provided an update on One-Stop Early Voting for the October 10, 2023 High Point Primary Election in Davidson County. A total of 13 voters had voted in One-Stop Early Voting thus far. Mr. Freeman made a motion to accept the One-Stop Early Voting numbers and seconded by Ms. Hunt. It was unanimously approved.

Director Andrew Richards noted that there were no Absentee Ballots for the November 7, 2023 Municipal Elections as the release day for Absentee Ballots is October 6, 2023. Deputy Director Adam Moore indicated there were 25 Civilian Absentee Ballot Requests and 1 Military Request for the November 7, 2023 Municipal Elections thus far.

Director Andrew Richards presented the board with names to fill vacant precinct official appointments. The list was distributed to the board members for review. Mr. Freeman made a motion to accept staff's recommendations of precinct officials as presented and it was seconded by Ms. Hunt. It was unanimously approved.

Mr. Freeman made a motion to adjourn at 6:31 p.m. and it was seconded by Ms. Clark. It was unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted,

Belinda Clark, Secretary

DAVIDSON COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS